
Starlight Ranch Mobile Home Owners’ Association
Monthly Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
May 10, 2017, 7:00 PM

Call to Order:

Starlight Ranch HOA Board of Directors monthly meeting was held on Wednesday, May 10, 2017, at the front clubhouse. President Pro-Temp Bob Marley, welcomed everyone opening the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  All present recited the Pledge of Allegiance.
Roll call was taken. Board Members present were: President Pro-Temp Bob Marley, Secretary Viera, Treasurer Rodriguez, Director Pope, Director Koplar, Director Mejias. 
Approval of April 12, 2016 Board Meeting Minutes
Secretary Viera read the minutes from the board meeting held on April 12, 2017, there were no changes or questions. A motion was made by Treasurer Rodriguez to accept the minutes of April 12, 2017 as read. Seconded by Director Mejias, all in favor, motion carried. 
Treasurer Report
Treasurer Rodriguez went over the Treasurer Report for the month of May, 2017. He went over all the accounts and corrected the amount of money transferred from the Activity account to the Operations Account from $571.00 as stated in the previous meeting to $554. He suggested that more money be put into the Operations Account since more expenses come out of that account. He then asked Mary Rivera, the person who handles the Bingo, to clarify if Bingo King is to be paid from Operations or the Bingo Account. She corrected him and stated that Bingo King should be paid out of the Bingo Account and not Operations. Treasurer Rodriguez stated he had not transferred the funds that were paid to Bingo King out of the Operations Account and would be making the transferred of the last few invoices from the Bingo Account to the Operations account. He stated that the Bingo Account currently has a balance of $934.77 without the transfers to Operations. Treasurer Rodriguez confirmed that Activities now has its own debit card and will no longer need to transfer funds from one account to another. There are no negative balances, the total amount after transactions was $20,220.02. A motion was made by President Pro -Temp Marley to accept the report as read, Seconded by Secretary Viera. All in favor, motion carried. After motion was approved, HOA Member Rivera asked Treasurer Rodriguez to read off the amounts of the individual accounts. Treasurer Rodriguez agreed to read off the account amounts. They are as follows: Operations: $525.15, Activities: $1,500.12, Memberships: 
$2,299.54, Bingo: $934.77 and the Money Market Account: $15,160.44, for a grand total of: $20,420.02 (Balance read during Treasury Report was mis-read, this is the correct amount).
Activities Committee Update
.Director Pope spoke of the residents signing up for events and not showing up. She also discussed the cancellation of events due to not enough residents signing up and informed members that if during a scheduled big event there are not more than 25 residents signed up, the event will be cancelled. She also spoke of the events signs being taken down from the Bulletin Boards. Director Pope went over the activities and the budget for the month of June. A motion was made to accept Activity Report as stated by Treasurer Rodriguez. Seconded by Secretary Viera. All in favor, motion carried.
Agenda Items
1.	Secretary Viera went over the Long Term Agreement and read the letter received from ELS’ Vice President Leslie Taylor-Rihabi listing the items they agreed to fix or change from the original capital improvement list to the agreed upon items. The management office has also sent revised rent increase letters to all the affected residents. 
2.	 All new directors on the Board in lieu of reading and certifying that they read the required documents opted to attend the all-day Certification Training offered by the FMO on Tuesday, Aril 11, 2017. All have been certified.
3.	Albert Erdman donated the cartridge for the Canon Printer he promised and the printer is partially working. The purchase of a new printer has been put on hold due to the new printers requiring downloading drivers from the internet. Will discuss matter of internet with property manager in next Manager’s Meeting.
4.	Secretary Viera went over some of the items she has discussed with the property manager. Most items have been addressed, the ones pending are being taken care off and she will report on them next month.
5.	The membership recruitment campaign has been put on hold. Need more research before heading into the community. 
6.	A Town Hall Meeting was discussed and it was decided to schedule it for June 24, 2017 at 11:00 a.m. Treasurer Rodriguez made a motion to adjourned meeting, Second by Director Pope, all in favor motion carried.

Meeting Adjourned at 7:51 p.m.

